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December 2, 2018 
 
To the saints of Christ’s church that meets at Fairview Park with the elders and deacons. We send you 
greetings and joy for our common precious faith and hope in the Lord. 
 
My wife’s gall bladder surgery went well and she is recovering nicely. She also had a belly button hernia 
repaired and the recovery from that will last longer than the gall bladder surgery. 
 
Our sister with the esophagus problem unfortunately reminds me of the old country western song that had 
the lyrics “If it weren’t for bad luck, I’d have no luck at all.” After the surgery and initial diagnosis of 
fatty liver, they determined that it was not fatty liver but cirrhosis of the liver. Apparently, diabetes and 
her long regimens of numerous drugs overtaxed and damaged her liver. Drinking alcohol is the best 
known cause, which is not her background. She is stage 4 meaning over 90% of her liver is scarred and 
she must make some major dietary changes to keep living, but since those changes will indeed prolong 
her life, a transplant is not considered. On the upside, if she changes her diet enough, she can stop her 
diabetes medication as well as others. Each stopped medication is one more relief to her liver for filtering 
and scarring. She is maintaining an incredibly positive spirit. Please include her in your prayers. 
 
My mother’s leg is much better and she now has some physical therapy folks over on a regular basis. This 
has occurred before with not much positive result. I am not sure what benefit will be had as she is terrible 
with any physical therapy follow through. 
 
One couple has been out of state for a couple of Sundays performing their part in the national 
Thanksgiving migrations. Another sister is recovering from her knee replacement surgery. This is her 
second and thankfully, this recovery is much better than the former. 
 
The younger man, who moved to a town not that far away and was visiting with us, is no longer. I suspect 
he found a congregation with young people for him to associate. I certainly understand that but it is 
nonetheless disappointing. 
 
Our Romans class is now leaving chapter eight. Even though we studied this letter, together before, albeit 
some years ago, it is readily apparent that revisiting this “magnum opus” of the Apostle Paul, from time 
to time is always necessary. There is so much to digest and remember. Every time one studies the letter, 
new insight and understanding into what Paul wrote is gathered. Not that there is really new information, 
rather, that it will take awhile to assimilate everything in such a letter. Regardless, I stress that the essence 
of the letter can be readily understood the first time through and never be afraid of studying the letter. 
 
Again, thank you so much for your prayers and support. I continue praying to God for His blessings on 
your members and the work in Little Rock. May you continue being a blessing in good works for the 
kingdom of our Lord and Savior, the Christ. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Kevin R. Fermenick, 
a gospel preacher 


